SIGGEL-GROVE CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION
‘ POBOX 113
McFarland, WI 53558

October 16, 2007 ‘ | VIA ELECTRONIC TRANSMISSION

Rob Phillips, Assistant City Engineer
City of Madison Engineer’s Office
210 Martin Luther King Bivd., Rm. 115 .
Madison, Wl 53703

RE: Siggelkow Road Expansion Project

Dear Mr. Phillips:

At a recent quarterly meeting of the Board of Directors of the Siggel-Grove
Condominium Association, we had lengthy discussions regarding the above noted
project. It is felt traffic flow does not justify construction at this time. Additionally,
pavement is still in very good condition. Therefore, on October 15, 2007 the Siggel-
Grove Condominium Board of Directors approved the following resolution:

Be it resolved that Siggel-Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors
opposes the expansion of Siggelkow Road.

Be it further resolved that if the construction goes forward against our resolution,
we request that the terrace along said Condominium property between Marsh
Road and east of Dream Lane, be a minimum of eight (8) feet, rather than the
planned six (8) feet. This will preserve as much green space as

possible, and add an extra measure of safety for pedestrian traffic on the
sidewalk along Siggelkow Road.

Your consideration of our resolution is appreciated.

Respectfully submitted,

Gene Calamata, President
Siggel-Grove Condominium Association
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Cc:  Mayor Dave Cieslewicz
Judy Compton — 16" District
Mike Harried — Village Pres.-McFariand
Town of Blooming Grove - Administrator



